

Tuen Mun Catholic Secondary School 2023-2024 School Circular Issue No. 14 (Suitable for F.1 - 3 students)

1st March, 2024

Dear parents and guardians,

Adopting special timetable, Second Formal Test, SCHOLARS 'Speaking for all' training workshop

Please refer to the following items:

1. Adopting the special timetable

Our staff meeting will be held on 20th March (Wed) and the special timetable will be adopted. The school ending time is 1:35 p.m.

2. Second Formal Test

The second formal test will take place from 21st March to 26th March. Please refer to the formal test timetable as attached. Students are advised to better allocate the revision time and make good use of the regular revision timetable. It is hoped that parents and teachers work collaboratively for nurturing students how to manage time well for a better result.

The report card will be distributed on 30th April. The formal test marks will be a part of the annual score and the decision of whether the student can get promoted or the class allocation in F.2. Starting from this school year, junior form students will not be given the re-exam. If students do not meet the requirements, they have to repeat the same level for better consolidating their knowledge.

3. SCHOLARS 'Speaking for all' training workshop

Our school and SCHOLARS co-organise Speaking for All workshop. We welcome students from F.1 to F.3. The workshop consists of elements in music, drama and speech. The 2-hour workshop aims to boost students' competence in speaking.

Date: 27th April, 2024 (Sat) Time: 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Venue: School Hall

Quota: 50 Fee: Free

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mr LAI Chi Yuen, our vice principal and English Panel Head.

Yours faithfully,

你們該彼此相愛如同我愛了你們(若13:34)

You must love one another just as I have loved you. (John 13:34)

